Essex County Council
People Commissioning
County Hall
Chelmsford
Essex CM2 6WN



Miss Christine Redpath, Headteacher & Mrs Pam Challis, Chair of Governors Robert Drake Primary School Church Road, Thundersley, Benfleet, Essex SS7 3HT

Date: 3 September 2015

Dear Colleagues

Further to the announcements and congratulations made in the welcome back newsletter sent this week I would like to personally congratulate you and your staff on your summer results.

I was pleased to see that your school has achieved over 96% in all 3 measures of progress whilst still improving last year's attainment outcomes at L4+ combined Your school is one of the 59 schools in Essex to achieve this level of achievement.

Congratulations to you and your colleagues on this success, we know that achieving high standards and significant improvement with children is very demanding. Your results have further embedded the depth and breadth of excellence shown in Essex's primary school sector.

Very best wishes in your work and for the coming year, I look forward to seeing you at the LA headteacher meetings over the next academic year.

Yours sincerely

Clare Kershaw

Clare Kershaw

Acting Director of Commissioning: Education and Lifelong Learning

Email: clare.kershaw@essex.gov.uk